

800 City Hall, 200 E. Wells St., Milwaukee, WI 53202, Telephone 414-286-2601, Fax 414-286-8550

MEMORANDUM

TO: Martha Brown, Deputy Commissioner, DCD

Jim Owczarski, City Clerk's Office

FROM: Gregg C. Hagopian, Assistant City Attorney

DATE: February 5, 2008

RE: Downer Avenue Litigation, Open Meetings Complaint Filed with

Milwaukee County Corporation Council

Enclosed is a copy of the Complaint that the plaintiff filed with the Milwaukee County Corporation Council concerning open-meeting-violation allegations with respect to the HPC subcommittee.

Martha, please distribute copies of this memo and the Complaint to all HPC members. Also, please notice the special meeting of ZND as also being an HPC meeting because it would be prudent to invite and urge members of the HPC to also attend the special ZND meeting. That way, for example, if any particular HPC subcommittee member believes something is inaccurately told to ZND, the HPC subcommittee member can articulate that before ZND.

Jim, please also distribute the enclosed Complaint (and this memo) to each of the members of ZND.

HPC members and counsel members, the City Attorney's Office will be meeting with the Milwaukee County Corporation Counsel regarding the open-meetings Complaint and our office will be responding accordingly.

GCH:ms Enclosure 1053-2007-2845:128593